 Pittsburg Rotary Club
Board of Directors Meeting
June 12, 2018
Members present: Johnna Norton, Kathleen Flannery, Pam Henderson, Becky May, Mindy Cloninger, Jeff Wilbert, Bob Burk, Laura Samford, Cristy Mitchell, Joe Leek
Members absent:  Joe Dellasega, Becky Gray, Zach Adams, Jon Bartlow, John Clark

Guests present:  None
Kathleen Flannery called the meeting to order at 11:03 a.m.  Kathleen asked for changes or additions to the 
May 8, 2018 minutes that were sent via email. Motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes.  Motion passed. 
Secretary’s Report – Johnna Norton
· Total membership at current is 97:  80 active, 13 R85 and 4 honorary.  Eleven members terminated and nine new members were added YTD.  No new members in the works as far as we know.  
· Attendance average July 1, 2017-May 31, 2018 is 66% with make-ups factored into the number.  May tentative is 58%.  There are twenty active members below 50% attendance.  
· No updates to Presidential Citation since last report.  At current, we are meeting each of these areas with membership being the only area in flux until the end of the year but right now we are net +1 for total membership, +2 for new members under age 40 and net +1 for women.  PC will be checked again.  
· The new bylaws were signed and a final copy will be sent out.
· The new board and officers take over July 1.  The board meeting dates will remain the same date and time except for August which will take place July 31 at 10:30 a.m. as the District Governor visit.

· Pam has been working on taking over secretary duties and will be trying to utilize the bar code scanner and engage function on DACDB.
Treasurer’s Report – Jeff Wilbert
· Checking - $9,208.22; Money market - $14,647.31; Rotary Leffler Park - $7,174.12
· Jeff reported that for May the hospital food bill was $289.  We have paid $1,222 on a budget of $1,000 for meals this YTD.  The board might have to have members commit so we have an actual firm count.  Johnna will talk with hospital about offering a salad bar or a set four lunches per month. See will get back to the board and hopefully we can get something in place starting in July.
· We are on ahead of budget and looking good to the end of the year.  Jeff will have budget for vote next time we meet and it will look very similar to this year.
· Bills paid in last 30 days include $81.75 to CDL for sign at park and $254.29 to Bob Burk for PETS.
· Dues statements are out with a payment deadline of June 15 and are coming in steady.
President’s Report – Kathleen Flannery
· Kathleen presented the strategic plan and annual goals for this year along with her feedback on progress on each one and asked for discussion. There was none.  Strategic plans was reviewed and no updates.
· Rob Lessen has requested a Leave of Absence while his surgery recovery is taking longer that expected.  All agreed that was agreeable.  He can be gone up to twelve months.  

Committee Chair Reports  
Club Administration – Bob Burk 
· Bob asked for new board members and returning to get the board schedule and Pam will work on bar code scanner implementation for next year to record attendance.
Membership – Cristy Mitchell 
· Contest winners will be recognized today and then have their special lunch soon.
Service – Joe Leek 
· Joe will take a more active role in making sure each service project leader records volunteer information needed for RI.  A suggestion was for a project form with all needed information to be created.
Foundation – Julie Reams (not attending)
· It was stated that not having a foundation board members probably was no good this year so getting Julie there next year will help and numbers are unknown except that we have  +3 Paul Harris Fellows.
Public Relations – Zach Adams (absent)
· No report.

Rotaract – Zach Adams (absent)
· No report.
Youth Services – Becky May 
· Becky said RYLA applications will get out to schools earlier in August and announced to our club early.
· Becky will connect with Zach to see if she can help with Rotaract since she is on campus.
Old Business
· Cristy is still working on the Philanthropy Philosophy and stated that the District Grants have a philosophy and we could just use that for our philosophy but she will bring a proposal to a board meeting soon.
· On behalf of Joe Dellasega, Kathleen reported that the 365 campaign for The Lord’s Diner fundraising is in process and he will share more but is looking for a ten member Rotary team to start fundraising.

· Bowling social outing is set for Thursday, June 21, 6 p.m. at Holiday Lanes and all are invited.

· It has been brought up that we should add meeting signage to Rotary Park and possibly work with other clubs to replace the meeting signage at the city entrances.  This topic was deferred to Bob.

· There are board seats open and Bob will come up with a plan and suggestions to fill them.

New Business
· John Clark would like to create a WOW Award in honor of Jack Overman. He will present at another meeting.  
· Pittsburg Fire Department has requested donations for color books.  Our club usually does it for $75.  Motion was made and passed.  Motion carried.  Jeff will issue the check.
· Fire Smiles is an international Rotary project for dental health.  The consensus was we do not want to support financially at this time.
· Items that are outstanding still include: Centennial bench, Centennial book (Mindy updated that it is currently with mpix), strategic plan update, bar code attendance implementation, and signage.
Next board meeting is July 10, 11 AM at the Via Christi Hospital Centennial Conference (5th floor).
Meeting adjourned 12:01 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Johnna Norton, Club Secretary
